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Dear Parents and Carers,

Firstly, I would like to express a huge thank you to the whole school community for the warm welcome I have received since taking up the permanent post of Head Teacher here at Kirk O’Shotts Primary School and Nursery Class.  I look forward to working with you all in the future. 

Photographs

A professional photographer will be visiting our school in the month of February to take individual, family and class portraits.  Say cheese! Photographs will be available to view online before purchase.  More information to follow. 
Parent Council 
Thank you to our Parent Council for kindly donating £500 to school funds.  This money has been used to book a trip for the whole school to see Aladdin at Motherwell Civic. Oh yes it has! We are currently looking to recruit new members for our Parent Council. Please look out for the separate letter that will follow in the coming weeks. 
Absence Recording

If your child is absent from school please ensure you telephone the school office at the earliest convenience to explain the reason for the absence.  On your child’s return to school please confirm the reason for absence in writing. This information will be stored safely and securely in your child’s file. If you receive a text message from the school office please acknowledge this by replying. 
Contact Information
It is vitally important the school has the most up to date parental contact information (phone number & address.)  If your information has changed recently please telephone the school office to update our records. 

Appropriate clothing 
Please ensure your child keeps their PE kit in his/her school bag.  This is helpful in the event of your child requiring a change of clothing. Children are also enthusiastically embracing the cold weather during break times. Please ensure your child is appropriately dressed for the arrival of Jack Frost! 
Water Bottles
To ensure your child keeps hydrated throughout the school day please encourage your child to bring a full water bottle to school each morning. Water bottle can also be refilled throughout the day. 
Parking

Please continue to be vigilant to parking regulations at 3pm when the areas surrounding the school are very busy. Also remind your children to keep themselves safe near the roads. 
Snap Shot Jotters
Snap Shot jotters are a vehicle we will begin to use to showcase the fantastic learning experiences your child encounters while at school.  These will be shared with all families in Term 3.  This will give further opportunity to support your child’s learning journey.  
Family Engagement Activities 
As our families are the essence of our school community, I am keen to enhance family learning and parental engagement opportunities in the coming months.   We are fortunate to have the expertise of Pauline Russell our Community Learning and Development School Worker available.  If any parent would like support or if you have any other ideas of how Pauline can help you to support your child’s learning or indeed, your own, please do not hesitate to contact the school. 
Forthcoming Activities

We have a busy month ahead now that the festive season is upon us.  Some dates for you diary … 

3.12.18 - Nursery trip to M&Ds
5.12.18 - Christmas Lunch

10.12.18 – Aladdin Panto @ Motherwell Civic. Children to wear Christmas jumpers.

11.12.18 – am Nursery Christmas Concert

13.12.18 – Christmas Shows 1pm & 6.30pm 

17.12.18 – Christmas movie afternoon organised by Parent Council. Children wear pjs to school & donate £1 for school funds. 
18.12.18 – am Nursery Christmas Party 

18.12.18 –pm Room 1&2 Christmas Parties 

19.12.18 – P7 Transition Ceilidh Calderhead HS

20.12.18 – pm Room 3&4 Christmas Parties 

21.12.18 – School closes at 2.30pm 

07.01.19 – School re-opens at 9.00am

                
            

I would like to take this opportunity to wish all of our families a happy and peaceful festive season.
Kind regards
Mrs Pat Kerr

Head Teacher

Additional Notes: 

Christmas Pantomime: 

Children will have an early lunch in school. Children should wear Christmas jumpers/santa hats/festive novelty headgear on that day to boost the Christmas spirit! Children should bring a snack for the pantomime i.e. drink, sweets etc.  This should be in a small disposable bag or should be able to fit into the child’s pocket as school/lunch bags will not be taken to the pantomime. Children will return to school around 4.15pm.  Children will come into school building then each parent/carer will be directed into school building by HT to collect their child(ren). Children will not be collected off the bus on return as it will be very dark and we want to ensure all of our children have been safely collected.  

Christmas Parties

Parties will take place in the afternoon. Children can go home for lunch to get changed, bring clothes to school and get changed during lunch or come to school in the morning wearing their party gear. 

Christmas Shows
Please see additional letter that has already been sent home detailing how to purchase tickets. Raffle tickets will be available on the afternoon/evening of performances.  Tickets will be sold before shows commence. The running time of the show is around 2 hours. Children cannot be collected until both performances have finished. Our younger children P1-4 will be supervised in their classrooms by their class teachers during the P5-7 performance.  This is to show respect for our older performers and not to leave them with a half empty hall. 
Christmas Movie Afternoon

Children can come to school wearing pyjamas/onesies and donate £1 to school funds.  Snacks and treats will be provided.

Kind regards

Pat Kerr HT 
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